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SUBJECT:  MOTION 2005-0410 urging Congress to provide full funding for an exercise to demonstrate capabilities and integration of governments to respond to a pandemic influenza outbreak.  

SUMMARY:
Proposed Motion 2005-0410 urges Congress to provide full funding for an exercise to demonstrate capabilities and integration of governments to respond to a pandemic influenza outbreak.  

While influenza epidemics occur on an annual basis, there are vaccination programs in place that maintain the burden of influenza disease and related deaths to a manageable rate.  However, there are much more serious influenza pandemics that occur about four times every century.  Of particular concern is the avian influenza (H5N1) strain.   The World Health Organization has found that avian influenza poses a considerable human public health risk and, to date, in Asia over 100 human cases have been found of which more than half have died.  Currently, this influenza is spread from birds to humans.  There is considerable concern that if this strain of influenza is transmitted among humans, it would spread very quickly in Asia and, because of jet plane travel, it would spread globally.  Since vaccines need to be tailored to the particular variety of influenza that emerges and it takes several months for a vaccine to grow, a vaccine may not be ready to protect the population for several months after the new strain emerges.
Influenza experts recognize that another pandemic is inevitable, therefore, governments need to have plans in place and tested so that when the pandemic arrives the contagion can be contained and quality medical care can be provided.  The Department of Health and Human Services will complete its first comprehensive plan for coping with a flu pandemic this month.  The Department of Homeland Security has also determined that a flu pandemic is a possible emergency scenario.  
At the local level, state and county health departments and the health care system will need to coordinate to assure effective implementation of response activities.  King County has a history of regional planning coordination for emergencies and disasters.  The Council initiated the development of a regional approach to emergency and disaster planning, including a public health emergency, among both public and private organizations within King County.  This Council initiative resulted in the King County Regional Disaster Plan.  In addition, King County conducted a top officials (TOPOFF2) exercise to demonstrate capabilities and integration of governments to respond to a dirty bomb explosion.  This exercise was funded by the federal government.

A similar exercise to demonstrate capabilities and integration of federal, state and local governments to respond to a pandemic influenza outbreak in King County would be beneficial for the public.  Such an exercise would require federal funding to assist in coordination among all levels of government.
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